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For Immediate Release

[bookmark: _Hlk89878087]FCC PROPOSES BIDDING PORTAL FOR E-RATE PROGRAM TO IMPROVE FAIR AND OPEN COMPETITIVE BIDDING
Would Streamline Requirements and Strengthen Program Integrity
  -- 
[bookmark: _Hlk89878316]WASHINGTON, December 14, 2021—The Federal Communications Commission today approved a proposal seeking comment on improving transparency and efficiency in the competitive bidding process for the E-Rate program.  The proposal would require bids for E-Rate services and equipment to be uploaded into a centralized document portal managed by the Universal Service Administrative Company.  This would replace a process by which service providers submit bids directly to applicants for E-Rate-supported equipment and services.  The order also seeks comment on other ways to improve the competitive bidding process and enhance program integrity. 

Today’s proposal responds to recommendations from the Government Accountability Office and the FCC’s Office of Inspector General to take steps to improve program safeguards and is intended to ensure that entities participating in the E-Rate program conduct a fair and open competitive bidding process; prevent improper payments; increase program efficiencies, and reduce administrative costs associated with the collection of bidding documentation by requiring it upfront, rather than during the application review or audit process.

Action by the Commission December 14, 2021 by Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (FCC 21-124).  Chairwoman Rosenworcel, Commissioners Carr, Starks, and Simington approving.  Chairwoman Rosenworcel issuing a separate statement.
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This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official action.  See MCI v. FCC, 515 F.2d 385 (D.C. Cir. 1974).
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